
Burnette Elementary School PTA 
General Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, March 30, 2023 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm. 
 
President, Laura Pettus, called the general PTA meeting to order. 
 
1 APPROVAL AND ADOPTION OF MINUTES 
 
The Secretary stated that that minutes were posted outside the PTA room and asked if there were 
any questions.  The president asked if there were any corrections.  The minutes were unanimously 
approved by the PTA general membership. 
 
2  TREASURERS REPORT 
 
Madelin presented the Treasurer’s report for 12/8/2022 to 3/28/2023.  The opening balance was 
$46,294.81, Income for the period was $5,617.67, Expenses paid this period was $9,725.16, 
resulting in an ending cash balance of $42,187.32.  The reports were posted outside the PTA 
room. 
 
3  BUDGET AMENDMENT 

Madelin then presented the attached proposed Budget Amendments.  Victor motioned to 
adopt the Budget Amendments.  Twana seconded the motion.  The motion was adopted. 

4 ELECTION OF NEW OFFICERS 

Jessica read Article 6, Sections 1 through 6 of the Burnette PTA By-Laws pertaining 
officers and their election.  Then Anne, as Chairman of the Nominating Committee, read 
the report from the Nominating Committee.  The Nominating Committee submitted the 
following nominations:  

For President:  Madelin Alvarez Pupillo and Seema Kotadiya 
For Vice President:  Michelle Davis and Nicole Pava 
For Secretary:  Anne Zielinski 
For Treasurer:  Wei Li 

There were no further nominations for any office.  The nominated members were elected.  
Congratulations!  

 
4 PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
Laura provided an update that the annual fundraiser was a success and we have already started 
making some of the school improvements such as the mural on the lower lobby wall and 
purchasing the digital sign.  She reminded everyone that the Movie Night was coming up and we 
were hosting our annual raffle at the event as well. 



She concluded by thanking everyone for their support and solicited new volunteers to join the 
PTA since several parents currently involved are in their last year with Burnette. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:20 pm 


